
 
 

 

COOMBE HILL INFANTS’ SCHOOL 
 

Learn together, grow together 
 

 
Friday 22 November 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
Another busy and eventful week. Your children are enjoying the learning and playtimes. The weather is 
getting much colder, so please ensure that all coats, hats, gloves, and sweatshirts are named. Please 
check the lost property box in the year 1 playground if your child is missing an item.  
 
Thank you to everyone who is supporting our focus on good behaviour choices.   This week we have 
been thinking about being resilient, which for young children means ignoring distractions and trying 
hard. This isn’t always easy for young children.  
 
How parents can help   

Encourage children to … 

·​ keep on going, even if a task is difficult 
·​ talk about how you feel when you are taking on a challenge 
·​ praise your children when they persevere 
·​ help them find interests and activities that are absorbing 
·​ talk to them about what helps them to concentrate 

 

We are noticing that some children are struggling to make the right choices at playtimes, and there is 
some playfighting that we need to discourage. If your child’s class teacher talks to you about this, 
please support us by talking to your child about this at home.  
 
Brakes Road Safety Week 
The children have enjoyed activities throughout the week which have helped them to learn and 
understand the importance of keeping safe when crossing the road and being near traffic.  They had an 
assembly where they learned more about some of the people who help everyone to stay safe on the 
roads and they have been using road safety resources that we have in school to practise crossing the 
road safely.  Please do take the opportunity to talk to your children about what they have learned and 
help us to reinforce making good road safety choices on the roads around the school. 
 



     

 
 
Reception trip to the Post Box 
This week the Reception children wrote a surprise letter for their adults and enjoyed a walk to the post 
box. One group was lucky enough to see the postman opening the post box and loading the van!  The 
children showed fantastic listening skills and we were all very impressed by the questions they asked 
about the postal service.   Next week we have a postman coming to visit us in school to help answer 
those questions! 

 
 

Parent Workshop about our approach to behaviour management 
We are running a Parent Workshop “Our Approach to Behaviour Management - and how you can support 
your child at home” next Friday 29th November 2024 in the school from 9.00 - 9.45am.   Everyone is 
welcome to attend, we look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Morning punctuality 
We have seen an increased number of parents bringing their children to school after the gate has 
closed at 8.50 am.   School journeys can be more challenging on winter mornings when it is cold, wet 
or icy with more traffic on the roads and parking even more limited.  Please factor in a few more 
minutes for your journeys as the teachers are finding the frequent late arrivals disruptive when they 
have already started teaching.  The day starts for children from 8.40am when they should enter the 
classroom, this is important settling time which sets your child up for the day.   For your child, walking 
into a classroom where a session is already in progress can be unsettling and there may not be the 
opportunity for tasks to be re-explained to them fully.   Please let us know if you need support with 
this. 
 



We are also noticing that some children are being collected late in the afternoons, this means that 
their teacher has to wait with them after the rest of the class has been dismissed and it can be 
unsettling for your child if they are also taken to the school office which is very busy at the end of the 
day, please avoid this happening and leave plenty of time for your afternoon journey.   A reminder that 
collection time for Reception children is at 3.05pm and 3.10pm for Years 1 and 2.   If children are 
collected late from school clubs (after 4pm) we may consider withdrawing their place and it may also 
impact future club bookings for you. 
 
Parent Governor election 
All parents have received details of our upcoming Parent Governor election, please refer to the email that 
was sent on 11/11/2024.  If you would like to stand for election please submit your details and personal 
statement no later than 12 noon on Monday 25 November.  Please refer to the information sent for full 
details about the role and how to stand for election. 
 
Autumn term clubs - last week next week 
Please note that next week is the last week that the clubs will run this term.  Connections runs as usual 
until the end of term. 
 
Spring term clubs information and booking 
We will be sending out information next week about booking our after school clubs for the Spring 
term.   These clubs are run voluntarily by some of our teachers and teaching assistants and run after 
school until 4pm, I am very grateful to the school staff for giving their time to this as our clubs generate 
a valuable source of income for the school.  Reception children will also be invited to book clubs for the 
Spring term.  The clubs are always very popular and several are often over-subscribed, there are no 
guarantees that we will be able to place your child in the clubs they request but we work hard to place 
children in at least one club of their choice.  Please read the information carefully that will come to you 
next week.  Payment is via Parentpay only so if you have not yet logged on and activated your account 
yet please do so, if you need a reminder of your Parentpay login details please contact the school 
office. 
 
Coombe Connections club 
Connections email: connectionsclub@chi.rbksch.org 
Link to the Connections webpage:-  Coombe Connections club 
New bookings 
If you would like to request a NEW booking for our Breakfast and After School provision, Coombe 
Connections Club, for the first half of the spring term 2025, our Booking Request Form will be available 
on the school Connections Club webpage from 25/11/24. Current availability is shown below and the 
closing date for new applications is 01/12/24. A form is required ONLY FOR NEW BOOKINGS.  

Existing Bookings 
If you have a Connections booking currently, it will be continued into the first half of the spring term 
and a Booking Request Form is NOT required. If you wish to request a change to your booking you must 
email Connections by 01/12/24. 
We work on a 'first come, first served' basis and availability is prioritised to those with existing 
bookings. Please see current availability shown below. 
 
Connections Club current availability 

Infants’ School 

Breakfast Club 

availability 

After School Club 

availability 

Monday Plenty Monday None 

Tuesday Little Tuesday None 

Wednesday None Wednesday None 

mailto:connectionsclub@chi.rbksch.org
https://www.coombehillinfants.com/page/?title=Coombe+Connections&pid=110


Thursday Little Thursday None 

Friday Plenty Friday Plenty 

 Junior School 

Breakfast Club availability After School Club availability 

Monday Plenty Monday None 

Tuesday Some Tuesday None 

Wednesday Some Wednesday None 

Thursday Some Thursday None 

Friday Plenty Friday Plenty 

 
CHIPTA meeting  
Everyone is warmly invited to our next PTA meeting at 8.45am on Wednesday 11th December in the school 
staff room.  Please come along for a tea or coffee with your ideas or to hear about our plans for the rest of 
the year and about how you can get involved, we need lots of support to help make our events a success.   
Younger children and babies are welcome too!  We are currently raising money to improve the outdoor play 
areas and need your support.  
 
Donations for the Christmas Fair 
Preparations for our Christmas Fair on Saturday 7 December are now in full swing.  Please get involved and 
offer your support where you can, this is one of our biggest fundraising events of the year and can only be 
successful with lots of help from our parent community.  Please find attached a link from CHIPTA with 
information about Christmas Fair donations. 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YQpl6wHuUnlpb7aWq3Lz6grul9p3I9qAS04MYCAttGc/edit?usp=sha
ring 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YQpl6wHuUnlpb7aWq3Lz6grul9p3I9qAS04MYCAttGc/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1YQpl6wHuUnlpb7aWq3Lz6grul9p3I9qAS04MYCAttGc/edit?usp=sharing


 
 
 
Bee class cake sale 
Congratulations to our Bee class parents for running a fantastic cake sale this afternoon, you have 
raised an amazing £267.35 for the classroom and Miss Zolobajluk will be busy planning with the 
children what to spend the proceeds on.  A huge thank you to everyone who has supported ALL of the 
class cake sales this term, your efforts don’t go unnoticed and we are all very grateful to you for giving 
your time and raising these much needed extra funds for classroom resources. 
 

 
 
SEND cake sale 



Next Friday 29 November we have our termly cake sale for SEND (special educational needs) resources 
after school.  We would be grateful for donations from all parents across the school, and also 
volunteers to help run the sale itself from 2.45pm to 3.30pm.  Please let us know if you would be able 
to do this, many thanks. 
 
Attendance  
Our overall attendance target is 96%.  Our overall attendance this week is 96.3%.  Bee and Ladybird 
classes have achieved the highest attendance this week, both with 99.33% attendance, well done to 
both classes!    
 

 
Pupil Premium Grant 
When your child was admitted to the school we checked their eligibility for the Pupil Premium Grant.  
Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium Grant receive funded benefits throughout the school year from us as 
a school and from the local authority. Please get in touch with us if your financial circumstances have 
changed since your child joined the school and their eligibility was checked and you think you may now be 
eligible.  Please complete the attached link and your status will be re-assessed 
https://forms.gle/mN1XwRS174XqDdo39 

 
Community Information 

●​ If your child missed having their flu vaccination in school, please see the attached poster 
below for a reminder of the catch up sessions that are being offered locally. 

●​ Please find attached the link to an excellent selection of webinars as part of the “Helping 
Children with ….. “ Series .  The topics include worries, Helping Children Series 24-25.pdf
resilience, friendships, challenging behaviours, screentime, and sleep - if there is something 
else you would like help with, please talk to Mrs. Jakob.  Some parents have asked for support 
to encourage resilience within their child - so here are a few “top tips” to help develop your 
child’s emotional resilience.    

●​ Online Parenting Courses - Family Lives. Family Lives has produced a series of online parenting 
courses. If interested please follow the link below: 
https://www.familylives.org.uk/how-we-can-help/online-parenting-courses for courses on: 
Play - Coping with Teens - A New Baby in the Family - Bringing Up Confident Children - Sibling 
Arguments and Co-parenting after Divorce.  Family Lives offers a confidential and free* 
helpline service for families in England and Wales (previously known as Parentline). They can 
be contacted on 0808 800 2222 for emotional support, information, advice and guidance on 
any aspect of parenting and family life. Their website is also a rich source of useful support and 
advice. 

●​ Short breaks for families of young people and children with disabilities - please find attached 
a poster advertising an information session to be held at Coombe Hill Junior School on Friday 
29 November at 2.30 pm about short breaks available for young people and children with 
disabilities. 

●​ Stagecoach Discovery Day - free trial.  Please find to follow information about a free trial for 
Stagecoach (the performing arts club which operates from Coombe Hill Infants on a Friday 
evening).  The booking link is here; 
https://cyekyg7d.forms.app/free-discovery-day-new-malden 

 
Christmas concerts and other important dates for the rest of the term 
Please find attached the list of important dates for the remainder of this term. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zaZEVPvIhzeRVtdxLrUpHswW3aLburZn/view?usp=sharing
https://forms.gle/mN1XwRS174XqDdo39
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/build-emotional-resilience?utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--EkLiLtyjwyUWKeTBbZA9bdMA9ir5kURGFJm6_W4l7s8sn2FcrGfFizV1O0lNmTsf7KqGwBXjgGGhuZ-dIObKpOhobkw&_hsmi=330279238&utm_content=330279238&utm_source=hs_email
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/build-emotional-resilience?utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--EkLiLtyjwyUWKeTBbZA9bdMA9ir5kURGFJm6_W4l7s8sn2FcrGfFizV1O0lNmTsf7KqGwBXjgGGhuZ-dIObKpOhobkw&_hsmi=330279238&utm_content=330279238&utm_source=hs_email
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkc2OnDAQhJ8GLhHI2Obv4EOiZKSc8wCobTfgAWziNovm7SN2Z6QoWinH_qq7VKqGfR88bKgWuIN2BaUQcYzBJyr2GOxhkgs-t8rKutcsR1W1grVMNJLluIFbB4ure8P4GJxVvJGiq2rJqpd6wQt0XS3kk21IBBMO6bGj-kA6BrAGKD1XIlI4osFP7wl_H-g_xBc69Lvbj2v69o_ZZ8qsZC2hws4KwcbOWtnV0I-2Z9q2jbS2z53ijMuqYpK1jAleQtOi6YUYawF9o9tMsuWut5JgxOmAaJ2fnCczh7BSaUJ5LPmq5pR2ysTXjN8yfjvPsxxhc-vjao3KEKfyWDJ-m8NZnFgY8MWM657xW_Cr81jsENEn56fChCMSUv7qj9BbjIMNGziv_hslKrrDEnSVSWZmV0a9kJmvBHlE43aHPr33LZuu79qKiZxcer5AtnXFuprnSf1yCb_8_J5x8Rd-U_xPAAAA__-bnscR
https://cyekyg7d.forms.app/free-discovery-day-new-malden


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1p5F4FOdx9kFvbvXiLIteogemMcH5jUA8U_xGaucn_Mk/edit?us
p=sharing 
 
Previous newsletters 
Our previous newsletters can be found here on our website 
https://www.coombehillinfants.com/page/?title=Parent+Newsletter&pid=225 
 
Wishing you all a restful weekend. 
 
Warm regards 
 
 
Janet Berry 

Headteacher 

 

Safeguarding 

Safeguarding our young children is our priority and all staff are trained to keep children safe.  However, 

safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and if you are concerned about a child or young person please 

call Children's Services on 020 8547 5008. The South London CAMHS Crisis Line for both children and 

adults ​can be reached on 0800 028 8000. 
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https://docs.google.com/document/d/1p5F4FOdx9kFvbvXiLIteogemMcH5jUA8U_xGaucn_Mk/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.coombehillinfants.com/page/?title=Parent+Newsletter&pid=225


 
 

 



 

 

 



 
 



 

 

 
Christmas Events at The Alligator's Mouth bookshop in Richmond 

 

●​ Sat 23rd Nov 10:30am-12:00pm​
Axel Scheffler: Illustrator Signing​
Signing with Axel Scheffler, bestselling illustrator of The Gruffalo and more. No RSVP necessary. ​
On this occasion, Axel will only have time to sign books bought from us (either ordered in 
advance or bought on the day).  We will have all of Axel's books for you to choose from, 

https://www.thealligatorsmouth.co.uk/event-details/axel-scheffler-illustrator-signing


including special editions and the latest publication Jonty Gentoo. Due to limited time, Axel will 
be able to meet people on a first come, first served basis - but books can be reserved and 
signed at a later date, ready for collection by Christmas. 

●​ Sat 7th Dec 3:00-5:00pm 
Oliver Jeffers: Author Signing, Where to Hide a Star 
Author/illustrator signing event  RSVP essential, £14.99 (includes a copy of Where to Hide a 
Star)  Oliver Jeffers is the bestselling author and illustrator of How to Catch a Star, Stuck, and 
Here We Are etc.. This winter, Oliver returns with the long-awaited sequel to the Boy stories, 
Where to Hide a Star.   The ticket price to this event entitles you to a hardback copy of Where 
to Hide a Star and entry for your family to the signing event.  RSVP is essential. Please book 
either the 3:00pm or 3:30pm timeslot and please arrive as close to the time of your slot as 
possible.  

●​ Thursdays 11am Story & Rhyme Time​
£3 (redeemable against any purchase on the day)  Ideal 0-4yrs  Join us for new picturebooks 
and traditional rhymes, read and performed by Alligator's Mouth staff. And as always you are 
welcome to ask our recommendations for new stories to discover together with your child. 
RSVP welcome or just turn up! The £3 entry price is redeemable against any purchase on the 
day (making the storytime free if you buy a book!) 

●​ Let’s support our independent bookshops on our High Streets! If you are looking to get a 
headstart on your Christmas Shopping, take a look at the The Alligator’s Mouth subscription 
and Gift Box ideas 

 

 
 

https://www.thealligatorsmouth.co.uk/event-details/oliver-jeffers-author-signing
https://www.thealligatorsmouth.co.uk/subscriptions
https://www.thealligatorsmouth.co.uk/subscriptions
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